

PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT

Civic Holiday 2025 Hours

For Immediate Release

July 30, 2025

The Town of Niagara-on-the-Lake wishes the community a wonderful long weekend ahead!

The Town Administration Building and Operations Building, Niagara-on-the-Lake Community Centre and Niagara-on-the-Lake Public Library are **closed** on Monday, August 4, 2025, to observe the Civic Holiday. Summer Camp and Play in the Park will also not operate on the holiday.

We encourage you to enjoy the holiday by exploring the many beautiful parks and outdoor amenities throughout Town, including:

- Pickleball courts, tennis courts, skatepark, and basketball courts
- Playgrounds
- Baseball diamonds and soccer fields at Memorial Park and Virgil Sports Park
- The scenic Queen's Royal Park Gazebo
- Niagara/Memorial and St. Davids pools, Virgil Sports Park splash pad and Simcoe Park wading pool. Regular pool operating hours apply.

Use the Parks Locator Tool to plan your day. Learn more about aquatic options.

Reporting an issue?

- For emergency matters (roads, water, wastewater, enforcement): Call the afterhours line at 905-682-2704
- For animal control emergencies: Call 905-682-0767 ext. 0
- For non-emergency requests or concerns: Use the <u>online form</u>.

The Town looks forward to reopening for regular service on Tuesday, August 5, at 8:30 a.m.!

For immediate alerts, follow the Town on Facebook, Twitter, and Instagram.

Media Contact:

Marah Minor, Communications Coordinator 905-468-3266 | communications@notl.com